CATHEDRAL PARISH

St Mary's Cathedral, **St Francis Xavier Church All Saints Chapel**

MOST REV. TIMOTHY COSTELLOE SDB **ARCHBISHOP OF PERTH**

CATHEDRAL CLERGY

Fr Sean Fernandez

dean.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au

Fr C J Millen

cj.millen@smcperth.org.au

Fr Garner Vergara

garner.vergara@perthcatholic.org.au

Fr Richard Rutkauskas

richard.rutkauskas@perthcatholic.org.au

CATHEDRAL MANAGER

Victor Hoa

manager.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au

CATHEDRAL OFFICE

25 Victoria Avenue Whadjuk Country Perth WA 6000 9223 1350 cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au smcperth.org.au

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL

Jessica Patterson - Chair chair.ppc@smcperth.org.au Jet Bautista – Secretary secretary.ppc@smcperth.org.au

Damien Bowen, Ann Brown, Michael Carren, Chanda Chiesela, Fr Sean Fernandez, Joan Lim, Tony Meyrick, Fr CJ Millen

CATHEDRAL SAFEGUARDING OFFICERS 1300 011 102

Josephine Cabagyo – j.cabagyo@smcperth.org.au Sally Cook – s.cook@smcperth.org.au Lyn Schwan – I.schwan@smcperth.org.au

The Cathedral parish acknowledges the Whadjuk people of the Noongar nation, the Traditional Owners who have walked upon and cared for this land for thousands of years. We acknowledge the continued deep spiritual attachment and relationship of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples to this country and commit ourselves to the ongoing journey of reconciliation.

4TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME YEAR C

Saturday 29 January

5:00pm - 6:00pm Confessions 6:00pm - Vigil Mass

Sunday 30 January

8:00am - Mass

9:30am - Mass

11:00am - Mass

5:00pm - Mass

Monday - Friday

8:00am - Mass

11:00am - 12:00 noon Confession

12:10pm - Mass

Wednesday

7:30pm - Miraculous Medal Novena

Friday

11:00am - Holy Hour

NEXT WEEKEND'S ROSTER

Saturday, 5 February

6:00 pm

- (C) Helen Sisto
- (R) Ronellie Lenon

Sunday, 6 February

8:00 am

- (C) Damien Bowen
- (R) Eleanor Le Coultre
- (R) Michael Carren

9:30 am

- (C) Sally-Anne Cook
- (R) stephanie Schenk
- (R) Leticia Craig

11:00 am

- (C) Christabel Lee
- (R) Anna Rowe
- (R) Lolita Hegarty

5:00 pm

- (C) Christine Stewart
- (R) Ashton Godfrey
- (R) Revonne Godfrey

9:30 am ST FRANCIS XAVIER

- (R) Ann
- (R) Carole



A HAPPY and BLESSED LUNAR NEW YEAR TO ALL **OUR PARISHIONERS**



NATIONAL ABORIGINAL AND TORRES STRAIT ISLANDER CATHOLIC COUNCIL The peak body representing First

Nations Catholics has invited fellow Catholics to make 2022 a year of action to "strengthen Australia's foundations by supporting Australia's First Peoples".



The National Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Catholic Council has issued a statement for Australia Day, reflecting on this year's theme: Reflect. Respect. Celebrate (tinyurl.com/zh2ttjyv) The statement unpacks those three verbs and encourages people to consider a response as individuals and as Catholics. TORRES STRAIT

"By reflecting upon the theme on a personal level, we are assuming the responsibility for action and not leaving it to others to create change," it reads.



"Combined with our innate desire, as Catholics, to become more like Christ, we are individually called to action to make Australia a country that more closely reflects our Christian beliefs of equality, respect and care for our poor and vulnerable.

"A nation built upon these beliefs is a strong and inclusive nation – something we all desire.

However, a strong nation is built upon a strong foundation, and currently Australia's foundations are undermined by its relationship with its First Peoples."

To strengthen those foundations, NATSICC recommends the addition of a fourth verb to the Australia Day theme:

"Words are easy and limitless, but actions require time, effort and commitment," the statement says.

"We ask that you make 2022 the year of 'Do'."

NATSICC offers some practical suggestions for how parishes, schools, organisations and individuals can take up that challenge.

They include attending Mass at an Aboriginal and Islander Catholic Ministry, displaying acknowledgement plaques prominently in public places and supporting the Uluru Statement from the Heart.

<u>CHILDREN'S LITURGY</u> Respondents to the recent Cathedral Parish Council's 2021 survey revealed an interest in the Cathedral holding regular Children's' Liturgies. A meeting of those interested will be held in the Parish Centre after the 9:30am mass on Sunday, 13 February. Any questions or expressions of interest can be sent to Fr Sean

CALLING YOUNG PEOPLE interested in offering their musical talents at the Sunday 5pm Mass. Some young people have made contact. Please think about how you can use your talents to praise God. Please speak to Fr Sean or send him an email dean.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au